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PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Steve Bannon called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. 

The listing of agenda items are those reasonably anticipated by the chair, which may be discussed at the meeting.  Not all items listed may in fact be discussed, and other items not listed may be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law.  This meeting is being recorded by CTSB and will be broadcast at a later date.  Minutes will be transcribed and made public, as well as added to our website, www.bhrsd.org once approved.

Members of the audience may also be recording.  

MINUTES – 
March 5, 2015
Mr. Bannon presented the meeting minutes of March 5, 2015 to the Committee for approval.

Mr. Bradway made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weston to approve the meeting minutes of March 5, 2015.

Unanimous approval.

Mr. Potter not present for vote.

TREASURERS REPORT – 3rd Quarter Financial Report (Jan/Feb/Mar 2015)
Mrs. Harrison stated she would like to go directly to the March report.  Highlights are as follows:

· Chapter 70 – the district is anticipating they will receive very close to what has been budgeted.  

· Chapter 71 – in the final budget it appears the district will receive about $13,000 above what was budgeted.  Those monies can be moved into the revolving fund, if desired, once they are received.  

· At a recent MASBO conference Mrs. Harrison learned MARS continues to work with the State on an increase to Regional Transportation, but it is not looking like districts will get any additional monies for this year.  What is being worked on is having the law re-drafted so Chapter 71 cannot be reduced any further then Chapter 70.  This law will be set in stone so what happened this year with the 9C cuts, cutting Regional Transportation by more than Chapter 70, would not be able to happen in the future.
· MSBA reimbursement will stay consistent.

· Medicaid will be coming in total at $87,000 this year.

· Interest on Investments is running a bit low, and will probably be in the area of $7,000. 
· Miscellaneous looks like it will be right on track.  Also, because the final reimbursement from MSBA has been received the district will be closing out the Revolving Fund that had been sent up for that project.  That will allow approximately $12,000 to drop to Miscellaneous and then to E & D.

· The budget shows the district balance is healthy.  Unfortunately, due to additional costs, particularly in mandatory expenses, the budget will come in approximately $100,000 in deficit.  Because of the changes that have been made in BHRSD school choice policy and the smaller number of choice acceptances, that is down about $150,000. Monies may need to be moved into the Tuition Revolving Fund, which will require a vote of the School Committee.

Mr. Bannon stated the school district cannot spend more then what was voted on at Town Meeting.  Mrs. Harrison agreed.  She will be coming back to the School Committee with a request that the additional expenses be moved to the Tuition Revolving fund.  She is comfortable the district will be able to cover the overage with this fund, but will be coming back to the School Committee at a later date with specifics.  Mr. Bannon stated he always believed that you cannot spend more than the amount approved at Town Meeting, regardless of where the funding comes from.  Mrs. Harrison stated you cannot spend more than your approved operating budget.  However, if you have an unanticipated out-placement that ends up costing $150,000 and puts a district over budget, the district is allowed to take that expense and move it outside of the operating account and into one of the revolving fund accounts.

· Surplus and Deficit to date reflects timing on revenue, the timing of assessments.  The first payments come in on April 1st and the last payments come in June 30th.

· Revolving Funds – School lunch is short $113,000.  An additional amount of approximately $75,000 is already budgeted.  There will be a small deficit in this account as there has been in the past.  The FSA Fund is in a deficit position due to more expenses going out.  The FSA will even out with payments being made to the accounts by June 30th.

· Collaborative Programming Fund – These are areas where the district collaborates with other districts.  Billings have been sent out.

· Custodial Overtime also have billings that have been sent out.

· Choice Tuition Fund and Tuition In – There is $334,000 in the Tuition In account.  This fund is what Mrs. Harrison would be using to offset some of the overage in the budget, as well as the Choice Tuition.

· Grant Funds are all reimbursements.  As of the end of March the district has collected on the federal grants.  Other monies will be coming in either this month or will be billed.
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

a) Good News Item(s)

Mr. Dillon stated last week he attended a meeting sponsored by Berkshire Non-profit Solutions, and also by Berkshire Taconic.  This is a large group who is working with a group in NY State, the New York Group of Non-Profits, and will be going through a consulting process.  They will be working with Doug Sawyer, the CEO of this entity, with non-profits on opportunities for collaboration.  There were numerous non-profit organizations present.  BHRSD was the only school district represented at this meeting.  Mr. Dillon will be working with Mr. Sawyer and then will have an opportunity to apply for them to do additional work with the district.  Expense for this work will be covered by this group, so there will be no cost to the district.  It will be interesting to have another perspective.  They intentional picked a group to work with that was not Berkshire’s based to get a fresh perspective on possibilities.  

Mr. Dillon reported he received today in the mail notification that he had been re-elected to the Board of Directors of NESDEC for an additional three-year term.  He will be representing BHRSD and all of Massachusetts.  Mr. Dillon stated his commitment here does not take up much time outside of work, three or four Board meetings a year.  He believes this is a value to the district.

Also, this weekend, being Memorial Day, the middle school and high school bands will be performing in the various member town parades, along with the Muddy Brook Unicycle Team who will be unicycling in the parades “with respect”.  They have balanced that line between having fun and being respectful.

Muddy Brook Regional Elementary School

Mrs. Berle is not present this evening, but is attending a Berkshire United Way meeting.  Mr. Dillon reported the discussion is around Chapter I, which is a focus on early literacy development.  They have begun a soft roll out.  It is quite similar to a program in Pittsfield, the Pittsfield Promise.  They are working with all types of people and professionals, including doctors, to get books into the hands of very young children and work on early literacy before kids enter school or pre-school.  Mr. Potter stated he was also present at this meeting and found it to be a startling presentation.  The idea is to focus on birth to 3rd grade, and looking at the 3rd grade statistics in terms of literacy.  Dark blue was not good, and the State had quite a bit of dark blue at the 3rd grade level.  This is an effort to start trying to turn that around early on in that arch.  BHRSD works with CHP on some projects related to this, but whatever support or momentum we can add as an organization is really important.  There were many key community members who were represented.  Mr. Potter believes there is potential for some “stars to come into alignment” and to really have an impact.  Mr. Dillon stated he will get in touch with that group and have some representatives come and do a presentation to the School Committee.
· The 6th Annual Muddy Day was held recently at Muddy Brook.  That was a great success with lots of parents, students and mud with many connections to the environment.  It has also become an interesting place for student bands performing, etc.

· There has also been some great work happening with Flying Cloud, working with 2nd graders and poetry.

Monument Valley Regional Middle School

Mr. Doren reported the following good news items:

· Nature’s Classroom took place directly before Spring Break.  This is the annual trip to Becket for the program for the 5th grade.  When Mr. Doren first arrived Nature’s Classroom had about a 70% participation rate.  This year there was 95% participation.  There have been some really amazing efforts made by faculty in making sure all students are comfortable to come and participate.  Last year the district began a day program.  There were about 80 students staying overnight and about 15 students doing a day program.  That option really allows all students to participate, including those who are not ready to go away from home for four nights.  It was very exciting.  Students had a wonderful time.  The programming is very connected to the curriculum with a lot of extensions.  Students are in the woods, building and learning.  This year students dissected a fetal pig.  It is great for students to get hands on experience in hard sciences along with the nature experiences.
· On June 2nd the 8th grade will be going to Washington, D.C.  75 students will be participating on this trip.  There is a big push to make sure that any student who wanted to participate had the opportunity to do so.  We have a lot of community outreach and are supported by many organizations so all students are able to participate in this trip, and not just the ones who can afford it.

· Shakespeare and Company did an amazing job with their final performance.  All 8th graders participated in the Shakespeare and Company performance of Hamlet.  Performances were given to the entire school, along with an evening performance for parents.

· Last week was Educator Appreciation Week.  The PTA put up signs for all faculty, did appreciation notes for them and also put on a lunch for the entire faculty.  These events really made our faculty feel like their work was appreciated and valued.

· A half-day Professional Development day was recently held.  Director of Learning and Teaching, Joshua Briggs, assisted staff in organizing K – 6 connections for both ELA and Humanities, as well as time for Math.  There are great conversations and alignment with work that is happening, making sure students coming up to the middle school from 4th grade to 5th grade have continuity of instruction.  

· Yesterday students attended the YES Conference (Youth Environmental Summit) put on by Flying Cloud.  There were presentations by 5th graders, 6th graders, 7th graders and 8th graders.  Students were able to give a presentation on many of the environmental projects they have been working on all year, and they also were able to see projects presented by students attending other area schools. 
· The middle school is working on their 21st Century Community Learning Center Exemplary Grant, the K – 8 after school program.  The district is looking to extend the grant for an additional three years.  A lot of great work has been done towards securing that funding and a lot of great feedback has already been received.
· The Monument Valley Musical, Mary Poppins, along with the orchestra and band concerts will be coming up soon.

Monument Mountain Regional High School

Marianne Young reported the following good news items:
· The district and MMRHS was able to surprise Mr. Paul Gibbons this year in nominating him for a distinguished service award that the MIAA presents annually to one Athletic Director.  Mr. Gibbons was selected for the John E. Young Distinguished Service Award from the MIAA.  Mrs. Young stated what was challenging about this nomination was trying to find out when Paul Gibbons started as the Athletic Director for the BHRSD and for Monument Mountain Regional High School.  The district does not have records going that far back, but what is known is Paul Gibbons started as the Athletic Director for Monument Mountain a couple of years following the opening of the school, and before the MIAA was organized in the way it is today, and long before it had offices in Franklin, and also long before it joined the MSSAA as a sister organization.  Paul Gibbons was instrumental in creating the Berkshire County League we enjoy today.  He has championed school athletics, athletes and coaches.  He has championed quality high school athletic programs, not only for our students, but also for all students in Berkshire County.

It is with great respect and gratitude for what he has done for Monument Mountain that we nominated him.

Mr. Gibbons stated he was very surprised when he received a call from one of the Associate Directors at MIAA that he had been chosen to receive this award.  His response was, “Why me?”  Mr. Gibbons stated he very much appreciates this award.  Although challenging at times, he enjoys the position and enjoys doing this for the students and coaches.  He stated he really doesn’t do that much, but it is the coaching staff who is responsible for the success of the athletic programs.  They “drive the bus”.  He makes sure the bus is there.  Mr. Gibbons thanked the district for allowing him to be a part of Monument Mountain.  He tells people, “I came with the building, but he will assure all, he will not leave with the building”.   

· Jacob Robbins has been elected the President of the Student Government for next year.  Jack Gibson will be Vice-President.

· Staff has been conducting Senior Exit Interviews and has met with almost every single parent of the Senior class over the last two weeks.  These exit interviews are held along with parent meetings, one, to review the entire Senior Week Program with families and with the students, but also to stress the seriousness that comes at this time of year for Seniors.  It is a happy time, joyous and celebratory, and it is a high risk time.  Many students in very joyous, happy moments can make some very risky decisions.  We stress to parents how this works and why it is important that they keep their Seniors close to them throughout these next few weeks and why it is not time to let go yet.

Next week will be the last week of classes for Seniors, and the following week is Senior Week.  June 4th will be the awards assembly, with Prom being held that evening.  Sunday, June 7th is graduation, with the graduation breakfast at 9:30 and graduation at 1:30.  School Committee members have either already received or will be receiving invitations to join us at any or all of these events.

· The Advanced Drama Program just put on a wonderful performance of “Noises Off” last week.  Next week they will be doing a performance of “The Breakfast Club”.

· The WISE students have been giving very interesting and really diverse presentations of their work.  Students involved in the Independent Project will be giving their presentations on June 2nd and 3rd.  

· Mr. Dillon stated the first annual “Color Run” was held at the high school and was a huge success.  People ran or walked three miles through the cross-country trails while students threw very bright colors at everyone.  It was a great event and many people participated. 
Mr. Soule reported the district will be hosting Relay for Life on June 19th and June 20th at MMRHS.  A focus this year is how to increase participation over last year.

In addition, several months ago Kirk Miland presented to the School Committee his solar project at the old Rising Paper Mill property.  That contract has been signed and they plan on breaking ground in the next month or two and getting the array up and running.  BHRSD will be receiving a check in the next week or two for approximately $37,000.  We are anticipating saving approximately $70,000 per year for the next 20 years on the district electrical bills.
b) New Job Description:
· Speech/Language Pathology Assistant
Mr. Dillon stated this year’s budget includes a new position, Speech/Language Pathology Assistant.  A job description has been shared with the Committee.  Kate Burdsall stated the district currently employees two full-time Speech/Language Pathologists who currently serve over 100 students who have a communication disorder and require services.  The district would like to augment that with a Speech/Language Pathology Assistant.  This job description was based on the Speech/Language Pathologist job description and the requirements from ASHA.  ASHA is the American Speech Language and Hearing Association and is the national scientific and credentials association with over 180,000 members and are the guiding force behind the work that Speech Pathologists and SLPA’s do.  There are three pieces of this job description that are the focus, service delivery, administrative support and prevention and advocacy.  Those three sections are pretty straight-forward.  Pending your approval, Mr. Dillon will enter negotiation with the Union.  Kate Burdsall anticipates this contract would be very similar to the COTA contract, which is a part of the Unit A contract as well, as the positions are very similar.
Mr. St. Peter inquired whether the increase in services has come throughout the years or has the district been under-manned for a while.  Kate Burdsall stated she believes it to be a combination of both.  

Mr. St. Peter made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weston to approve the job description for Speech/Language Pathology Assistant.

Unanimous approval.
c) Update:

· June 20th Task Force Forum
Mr. Dillon stated the Adhoc Subcommittee met last week and discussed the June 20th Task Force Forum.  Mr. Dillon is in the process of reaching out to potential facilitators for that day and asking them to meet with the Adhoc Subcommittee at their next meeting to frame the day.  The Subcommittee decided the meeting would be from 9:00AM to 2:00PM with lunch provided.  The Subcommittee is working on how to recruit additional people to attend that meeting.  There is that tension between getting the usual people who participate, and also getting new people who do not normally participate.  The plan that David Long put together allowed for numerous points of entry for many people to participate in lots of different ways.  Someone could attend the meeting on June 20th and that could be the end of their participation, or someone could get involved very deeply.  

Mr. Bannon stated there are two ways an interested party could become a member of this group.  They could submit a letter to Mr. Dillon or Mr. Bannon, or on the day of the forum they can volunteer to be a member of the group.  Mr. Bradway stated there are many people in Stockbridge who have reached out to the Town Administrator.  Mr. Bannon stated the district will secure those names and include them, and will check with other towns.

David Long stated as this group starts to build online services they will need to be careful they do not violate the Massachusetts Open Meeting Law.  He has spoken to the Attorney General’s office, who recognized that towns all across the state would like to use online resources as we have discussed, but it is difficult to control it and public officials could be mixing with public conversation.  The district would be allowed to do everything previously described, putting a crimson line between things that are officially done, task force members and School Committee members.  Their conversations would go on “that side” and everything would be tied to a public meeting.  On the “other side” you could provide the tools and allow the public to talk as much as they want as long as public officials are not discussing issues with the public outside of an open meeting.  
The problem that arose, the way we were talking about assembling the task force, being liberal and open to anyone who wanted to participate, causes many problems.  One, in order to fit the proper definition you need to be able to establish a quorum.  The voting rights of the committee need to be clearly defined.  Also, once anyone becomes official in relationship to a public body they effectively become deputized and are public officials themselves.  Therefore, if all the people who are interested in talking about this issue are appointed to the task force itself, they would now be not allowed to go away from that venue and talk about the issues if there is a chance there were more than two other people who went to the meeting within earshot.  
Mr. Bannon stated he would like to see this process be as open as possible and he would like to invite as many people from the public to participate as so desire.  Mr. Long stated we want citizens who were really involved to take the message back to the restaurants and grocery stores and wherever people discuss these things and pull those people back into the process so everyone feels they are connected.  To make it so we can only have a productive conversation in a public meeting, and that public meeting is taking place only once or twice a month, there is no way you will be able to achieve a meaningful result by October.  At the same time free speech has been stifled and not encouraged.  The Attorney General’s recommendation is to keep the actual task force as small as possible, write into the mission of the task force that the goal is to use the allowances for community conversations and focus groups that already exist within State law, and community members can participate in those groups and the task force does that.  Effectively, everyone in the room is listened to.  Only the task force can vote.  We will know exactly what the quorum is and we will know who is on which side of that crimson line.  
Mr. Bannon stated his concern would be if the task force takes a vote to recommend something to the School Committee and it does not align with what some people in the public believes it should, the School Committee will be told the same thing as previous, that the process was not transparent and the Committee did not listen.  The point of this process is to get as many people involved as possible, but maybe not all on one task force.  Mr. Bannon understands that problem, but he sees this as much of a problem as before.  The Committee was accused of not being transparent and not listening to the public, so who should be appointed to the task force to be sure they represent the grass roots?  Mr. Long stated there will be practical realities and not everything that citizens would like to see will be possible.  What they do want to see is vigorous debate and ideas taken seriously, being the reason the task force has been developed separately from the School Committee.  The media can report on what is taking place within the task force and people can talk about it and know what is happening all the way through the process.  Part of the task force’s job is to make sure the word gets out to the public on what is going on in these meetings and to continue to encourage people to participate and not bind their hands.  Mr. Bannon inquired whether Mr. Long believes the open meeting law binds their hands.  Mr. Long stated it is the way we are talking about applying the open meeting law.  It is the Attorney General’s office that is making these recommendations.  Mr. Bannon stated there is a better way of doing this, by breaking up into smaller groups and having more frequent meetings, which has always been part of the plan.  Mr. Long stated the way it is being set up now, three people could be having a conversation in the local grocery store, and someone else could come around the corner and hear the conversation.  If they don’t like what they hear they could call the Attorney General’s office and lodge a complaint.  He believes the district should just avoid those problems.
Mr. Bannon stated he disagrees with doing it in his way because it is not the most transparent way of doing things.  Mr. Bradway believes the only way this process will work will be through very active and public communication.  If that communication does not happen then he agrees with Mr. Bannon.  People will claim that they were not heard, decisions were made without their consent, and the School Committee was not transparent.  Mr. Long stated he believes the Attorney General’s point is well taken.  If we are working the press, if you are encouraging people to take initiative that are outside of the School Committee proper then you have to let them do it so it can come to the task force and it can be included and moved into the process.  Mr. Bradway inquired about the marrying of aspirations with reality.  Mr. Lane stated all of these things will come down to professional services.  The more we can shift through those things, using the information collected from previous work, they need to be put together so when a professional is hired they can spend less time and money can be saved.  When it comes back through the community they will be able to see some resemblance of what has been filtered out to them through media, web services, etc.  Mr. Bradway inquired how the task force will communicate out to the public, “we heard you”.  Even if the suggestions are not realistically possible?  Mr. Long stated he would imagine the public meeting will be scheduled, a topic decided upon and debated and the media will cover that and help push it out to the public.  Also, as discussions get close to what could possibly be sketched out to put that out to the public also.  A letter to the editor would also be helpful.  It is up to our own imagination on how to revoke a response and build the belief to the members of the three towns that the task force is trying to fit things together.  There will be a few places things do not work.  We will need to explain the reasons why.  Mr. Bradway stated he would not like to see the public meeting law be used as an excuse for why the task force is not being transparent.  Mr. Long stated editorials would be legal.  Anything the public were to generate on their own can be shown in a public meeting.  There are many things that can be done.  If there is a very large number of people on the task force control of the open meeting law process could be difficult to control.  This process is to give a place where everyone can be heard, and feel they have been heard.    

Mr. Dillon asked for further School Committee input, and then asked Eileen Mooney to give her opinion.  

Mr. Potter stated this conversation started around discussion of the WIKI, virtual participation and gathering information through the use of technology.  He believes it would be useful to have separate discussions.  He believes it would be useful to have a discussion surrounding the virtual outreach separately, it is a new thing.  The aspect in terms of face to face communication, structure, etc. is probably easier to address and easier to get definition around.  Mr. Fields stated he thinks the June 20th meeting would be a good time that some of this should be expressed openly.  People who are new to the process hopefully will be there and this can be explained in regard to what the issues are.  Mr. Fields stated when he attended the workshop for new School Committee members they were very precise on how to avoid conflicts with the open meeting law.  They gave examples of email and things like that.  Mr. Fields does not view this as a problem as he believes things should be done within a meeting. 

Eileen Money stated she does not see the open meeting law as causing a problem.  If the Committee were aiming for (5) task force members it could be a problem, but if you are aiming for 15 or 20 it will take a majority gathering in a corner to break the open meeting law.  In addition, there is a provision for chance social encounters.  If a majority were (10) and (8) people meet each other shopping and (2) more joined them because they happened to be shopping also that is a chance social encounter.  At some point someone could say this should be discussed at the meeting and that would end it.  The lawyers in the open meeting law area tend to be a little nervous about giving what might be implied as approval for an action.   

Mr. Weston stated the full intent here is to include as many people as possible in a process that the Committee believes to valuable and important.  If that is followed with true spirit and stay with that intent he believes the task force will be fine.  Mr. Bannon stated the district is trying to be all inclusive.  He does not see this as a problem, only if as many people who would like to be included are not allowed to be.  

Mr. Long stated the Attorney General’s office stated it was very important that the task force have a fixed number of people in its membership so there is no doubt what a quorum would be.  Mr. Bannon stated the task force will have a fixed number.  A quorum is not a rolling number.  It must be consistent.  If someone were to officially resign from the task force then the quorum could change.  Mr. Potter stated one item on the agenda for the 20th could be the open meeting law.  Mr. Bannon stated that topic will be included on the agenda.     

Michelle Aubier – Housatonic – stated public records and the open meeting law was a large focus of her Master’s degree.  It is very relevant to this process.  No disrespect to the Chairman, but she has just brought to his attention the subcommittees, such as the Finance Subcommittee, had not posted their agendas to the public, which is a violation of the open meeting law.  A meeting notice and agenda should be posted for all subcommittees.  At the Finance Committee meeting last night there was also no agenda available.  Sometimes the most obvious thing can turn into an open meeting law violation, even if unintentional.  It was an oversight and was also an open meeting law violation. 
Michele stated what Mr. Long has been speaking about is very relevant and people will call you out on it and it should be avoided so as not to bring down the process.  In addition, she is very interested in all of these meetings, but it is confusing to her and she has heard all the discussion along the way.  What she fears is people will listen to this discussion on CTSB and feel it is not something they want to be a part of.  Her concern is if the Committee would like to see people who are not part of the usual process participate they should be cautious of intimidating them with all of this discussion.  It would be wonderful to have some clarification.  Mr. Bannon stated people will be encouraged to join the task force, as many who wish to.  There will be individuals who will want to come to every meeting and will just sit in the audience.  That would be wonderful.  They could also participate in one of the subgroups, and would also be more than welcome to speak and share their thoughts.  Michele Aubier stated she believes it is very important that the Committee be clear.  Not everyone reads the Berkshire Edge or the Newsletter or the Record.  Mr. Bradway stated that document is posted on www.bhrsd.org under School Committee, under the sub-heading of Meeting Packets.  It is there.  Michele stated not everyone is adept at going onto a website and looking around.  You are trying to spark interest in people to participate and all of this should be very clear.  Do not rely on one type pf media to publish this.  It is important that people understand all of the options of participation.  To draw public participation you have to do the flyers, the pamphlets, the radio and the website to get all that information out to the community.  Make sure it sounds inviting.  Mr. Bannon stated the meeting notice is structured as such that it serves as the agenda for the meeting, time, date, meeting place and planned discussion topic.  Michele stated people are accustomed to the type of agenda that is distributed for School Committee meetings.  Mr. Clark stated he believes the meeting postings listing the agenda comply with the open meeting law.  Mr. Bannon stated the district could be more consistent.    

d) Update on Minutes for Subcommittees

Mr. Bannon stated minutes of subcommittee meetings are becoming less standardized.  When there were just a few subcommittees it was easier to make sure that minutes of meetings were submitted and were in the correct format.  Mr. Bannon asked the Central Office to develop a form that was included in the packet this evening for use by whoever is taking notes at subcommittee meetings.  This template will assist in making sure minutes are taken and all follow the same format.  The Central Office will keep track of subcommittee minutes and make sure they are submitted in a timely fashion, and that they are voted on at the next subcommittee meeting.  Mr. Bannon will also be reviewing subcommittee minutes for completion.  If he has any questions he will ask.  He believes this will standardize subcommittee minutes. 

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS

a) Policy Committee

Mr. Dillon stated the revised Policy Manual was received yesterday.  A meeting will be scheduled to review the manual, which will then be brought to the School Committee.

b) Buildings & Grounds Subcommittee

Mr. Bradway stated a meeting was held and discussion was around the following:

· Individuals who built the flower/vegetable beds at the elementary school are looking to do more work.  The subcommittee is awaiting their proposal for this additional work.

· The middle school is working on the gym floors as well as the bleachers.

· There was discussion about the high school walk in chiller, which has been experiencing problems holding temperature and has been taken out of service at this time.  Quotes and ideas are being discussed regarding how to repair/replace this unit.  Mr. Soule stated he has received a couple of quotes.  If the two boxes are to be replaced the two quotes he received are approximately $24,000 and $26,000.  Neither of those would include the actual plumbing, just the refrigeration unit and “guts” of the unit.  It also would not include the demolition work, which can also be costly.  Mr. Soule is also getting prices to replace the working parts only.

c) Superintendent’s Evaluation Subcommittee

Mr. Weston reported a meeting was held this past Monday.  There will be another meeting on June 2nd.  The subcommittee is in the process of reviewing goals and weighing evidence towards those goals.

d) Technology Subcommittee

Mr. Bradway reported a meeting was held this evening.  The first item discussed was continued discussion around consolidating the email platforms.  The plan is to start the process in the next couple of weeks.  There will be communication sent to all staff to explain what is happening.  By the time they begin the new school year everything should be consolidated.  Cannot hear on tape.
e) Finance Subcommittee

Mr. Bannon reported the Finance Subcommittee has started meeting.  In a very broad way the subcommittee is outlining a calendar of what should be achieved starting in June.  This will be the first time the subcommittee has an entire cycle to plan what they will work on.  By the end of June there will be a calendar of meeting dates and what they want to accomplish.  Mr. Bannon stated it is the first time since he has been on the School Committee that the School Committee has started discussion around the budget this early in the year.  

Mr. Fields stated another piece of the puzzle is the Capital Budget.  The Buildings and Grounds Subcommittee and the Finance Subcommittee will be meeting in early September to get a heads up on what possible needs are and the budget.  The subcommittee is doing what many in the community has said has not been done well, looking down the road and seeing what the needs are and what are the revenue sources to accomplish that.  

f) Negotiations Subcommittee
Mr. Clark stated the subcommittee is currently working with Unit A on Exhibit A.  It was in the last contract that this negotiation would be complete by the end of the year.  There are two meetings scheduled in June to continue work on that effort.

PERSONNEL REPORT

Mr. Bannon presented the Personnel Report to the Committee for review.
Mr. Dillon stated he would like to recognize two long-term employees who are now retiring.  Ed Frigon, Custodian at the high school and Karen Ross, Music Teacher at the middle school.  Mr. Dillon thanked both of them for their many years of service and the positive impact they have had on their schools.
PERSONNEL REPORT
	
	
	
	Effective
	Salary/Stipend:
	

	
	Position:
	
	Date:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Certified Appointments:
	
	
	
	
	

	Candee, Erin
	.5 Technology Teacher - Muddy Brook 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	(1yr appt. for 2014-2015 -now permanent)
	
	
	
	
	

	Auger, Mary
	Learning  Specialist - Academic Support - Muddy Brook
	8/31/2015
	Current Salary - (new position - Title I)

	Melville, Patricia
	Library Media Specialist - Muddy Brook
	
	8/31/2015
	Current Salary -(replaces Elisabeth Smith)

	Silk, Lillian
	Elementary Teacher
	
	8/31/2015
	BA Step 2 - (replaces Patty Melville)

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Leave of  Absence
	
	
	
	
	
	

	St. John, Meghan
	Teacher - MMRHS
	
	5/4/15 - end of school yr. June 2015
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Retirement
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Frigon, Edward
	Custodian - MMRHS
	
	aprox. 08/01/15
	
	
	

	Ross, Karen
	Music Teacher - Monument Valley
	
	06/22/15
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Resignation:
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Doern, Daniel
	Teacher - Monument Valley
	
	end of sch yr. - June 2015
	
	
	

	Brown, David
	Teacher - Monument Mountain
	
	4/15/2015
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Extra-Curricular Appointments:
	
	
	
	
	

	(all 2014-2015 unless otherwise noted)
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Monument Mountain Regional High School
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Piazza, Ron
	Spring Musical - Tech Director
	
	
	Stipend: $2,372
	

	Flynn, Terence
	Assistant Girls Track Coach
	
	
	Stipend: $2,372
	

	Henry, Kyle
	Assistant Softball  Coach
	
	
	Stipend: $2,372
	

	Barrett, Edward
	Project Leader - Data (2nd 1/2 of school year)
	
	
	Stipend: $1,040.50
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Volunteers
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Marcus, Michael
	Weight Room Volunteer - MMRHS
	
	
	
	
	

	Greenleaf, Joe
	Varsity Baseball
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	PROJECT CONNECTION APPOINTMENTS - MARCH 23, 2015 - JUNE 5, 2015 UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED:
	
	
	

	Extra-Curricular Appointments - grant-funded :
	
	
	
	
	

	(all 2014-2015 unless otherwise noted)
	
	Fund Source
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Muddy Brook Regional Elementary School 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Appointments funded -  21st CCLC (25715)
	
	
	

	Warner, Julia
	Paraprofessional - Substitute
	
	
	$14/hr.-up to 20 hours
	

	
	Present to June 5, 2015
	
	
	
	
	


BUSINESS OPERATIONS 
a) FFA Investment Proposal
Mrs. Harrison stated the district has a revolving account for the FFA Capital Trust.  In looking at this the district is realizing more interest could be earned since the fund is not being used on a regular basis.  A proposal has been developed to better invest these monies.  Currently, the balance in this account is $337,920, which is currently in a money market account that is earning .25% interest.  The district could earn more interest on this money by moving to a laddered CD, a three-year CD, 1/3rd each year.  So the first year the district would have a one-year, a two-year and a three-year.  When the one-year matured that would go into a three-year.  Every year 1/3rd of that money would be maturing.  That would allow for some funds to be available.  Currently the district earns $3,593 over three years.  The laddered CD would allow the district to earn approximately $9,829 over three years, which is a difference of over $6,000.  The district believes it is worth putting this money into a CD fund.  Administration has discussed this and it has been voiced that this is for greenhouse repairs.  There are no repairs being made currently and there are no repairs in the budget for FY16.  The earliest repairs could be made would be FY17.  There would be a year for that money to mature.
Mr. Clark inquired whether the money is specifically restricted to greenhouse repairs.  Mrs. Harrison stated yes, when the fund was created it was specifically set aside for greenhouse repairs.  Mr. Clark inquired whether the earmark made in the minutes has legal standing.  Mrs. Harrisons stated that was the intent and has been voiced going forward by the School Committee that that is the intended use for this money.  Mr. Bannon stated at one point there were actual plans for repairs and additions to the greenhouse.  He believes Mr. Clark’s point to be a good one.  Mr. Bannon believes the district should do this with the FFA monies, but it is a good question for the future whether those monies are restricted or not.  Mr. Clark stated while this is money earned through the plant sales and appears to be directly generated from one specific department in the district the general operating fund pays for the heating of the greenhouses, the salaries and a lot of the operating costs that has generated that money.  He believes in the future the School Committee should have a discussion about how to best use that money.  He does not want it noted that the money is completely restricted in this way.  In the future if the district were to decide they can no longer afford to maintain the greenhouses and the program related to them there needs to be a mechanism to bring that money back into the general fund.  Mrs. Harrison stated it is definitely not set up as an irrevocable trust.  Mr. Bannon stated one topic to be discussed is could the School Committee change the way this is done in future years.  It is a difference between net and gross.  Right now the gross amount is going in, but could the net amount go in and that would make a difference.  He believes that to be a reasonable question.

Mr. Weston stated for the funds that exist now this is a good plan.  He does not philosophically like collecting money when a group of students are in the program and then not using it when they are there.  He believes there should be a much broader conversation about this and educating the Committee about the trust needs to happen.  Mr. Bannon stated it could be added to an agenda in the near future.  The Committee knows how much the greenhouse would have cost in the recent renovation plan, but then the question becomes when do we say we have saved enough for now and let’s use additional monies in a different way.  Mr. Clark stated there is a mechanism through the task force to have these discussions.  The high school we want to be, the district we want to be, the funding sources and the funding costs there.  It may turn out that we can’t do everything and someone may suggest that the greenhouse program is much more resource laden then we can afford.  Mr. Bannon stated also, could the district set up a revolving fund and use the money for the Greenhouse Program to offset some of the costs instead of putting that money away for a greenhouse that is not planned right now.  This would help us lower our operating budget.  Mr. Clark stated when the high school renovation project was being discussed the desire was to use this money to offset the costs of building the high school, and he believes they were told they were not able to do so.  Mr. Bannon stated what the plan would have had to be was after the building project was complete the money could then have been used.

Mr. Bradway made a motion, seconded by Mr. Potter to approve FFA monies be moved from the money market account to a laddered CD account, one-year, two-year and three-year.

Unanimous approval. 
EDUCATION NEWS – None

OLD BUSINESS – None
NEW BUSINESS – None
WRITTEN COMMUNICATION – None

PUBLIC COMMENT –None

Mr. Potter made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fields to adjourn the public meeting at 8:45PM.

Unanimous approval.
______________________________








Debra E. Brazie, Recorder








______________________________








Secretary
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